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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Schools need a wellbeing leader: Sun Herald November 17 2019 
Parents may have read a short article in Sunday’s paper about the 
importance of having a coordinated wellbeing approach for the 
prevention and early detection of mental health issues of students. They 
gave the example of a program at St Catherine’s, an Anglican girls 
school at Waverley. Oakhill Drive Public School has had a coordinated 
strategically applied wellbeing program based on positive psychology 
for several years. Our wellbeing program is taught explicitly by our 
classroom teachers and is integrated across Key Learning Areas. Our 
students are taught about and identify their character strengths, a 
growth mindset, healthy relationships and goal setting. We give our 
students “a toolkit for resilience, that hopefully helps prevent mental ill-
health” that Daisy Turnbull Brown, Director of Wellbeing, St Catherine’s 
refers to.  
 
World Vision Sponsorship 
Our school community is showing kindness by giving to others. Last 
week we held a mufti day to raise funds towards our sponsorship of 
Richard, our World Vision child. Our students raised close to $800. 
These funds not only support Richard, but his whole community. In 
addition, the SRC is making up a care package to send to Richard’s 
school. His community has requested Maths resources, which will 
benefit the school. In the spirit of having fun, we had a Year 6 students 
verse teachers tug-o-war. Teachers were thrashed on several 
occasions, much to the delight of Year 6 and the other students. 
 
Performing at the Anglican Retirement Village 
Our Stage 2 and Stage 3 choirs and String and Brass Ensembles were 
scheduled to perform at the ARV this morning. The plan was that our 
students would walk up the road. However, as the morning unfolded, 
the smoke clouds grew thicker and thicker. Rather than walking, we 
were able to hire busses at very short notice, who transported our 
students. Our notes to families indicated our expectation around 
uniform for this performance. Pleasingly, most students had read the 
note. It remains the responsibility of each family to read and return notes 
to the school. We are unable to allow students to attend an event 
outside of school, without permission notes. Some students were 
disappointed this morning, when they were told they couldn’t attend. 
We are unable to call every parent on the morning of an event to chase 
up permission.  
 
Parent Volunteers in our Classrooms 
Our teachers’ welcome parents to assist in their classrooms to support learning. Especially so, with our 
younger students as they grow their independence. This is an important partnership between the school 

Term 4 Week 6 
19 November 2019 

Dates for your Diary 
Week 6 
Wednesday 20 November 
Kindy & 1S Gymnastics – double 
session 
House Captain Nominees – speech 
writing 
Year 6 Surf Ed Manly Excursion 
 
Thursday 21 November 
3-6 Assembly – Hall 2:00pm 
Kindy 2020 Orientation 
 
Friday 22 November 
Scripture & Ethics 
House Captain elections 2:00pm 
 
Week 7 
Monday 25 November 
Kindy 2020 Orientation 
Year 2 Swimming Scheme 
commences – Daily for two weeks 
Year 6 Transition to High School 
Program commences (Monday – 
Wednesday) 
 
Tuesday 26 November 
Kindy 2020 Orientation 
 
Wednesday 27 November 
Kindy & 1S Gymnastics 
Band Gala Night 6:30pm at 
Cherrybrook Technology High School 
 
Thursday 28 November 
K-2 Assembly – Hall 2:00pm 
Kindy 2020 Orientation 
Year 6 Band and Choir Students – 
Music Orientation - Cherrybrook 
Technology High School  
 
Friday 29 November 
Scripture & Ethics 
Summer PSSA Semifinals 
Christmas Service Rehearsal 
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and parents. The research says that schools which promote partnerships with parents achieve better 
student outcomes. We thank all the parent helpers who support our students. With this position comes 
great responsibility and trust. Parent volunteers are reminded about the importance of confidentiality and 
to supress judgement about student performance and behaviours they observe. It is not the responsibility 
of parent volunteers to communicate with parents about their child or to make comments to parents about 
other people’s children. As most of the volunteering occurs in K-2 classrooms, we are talking about children 
who are at the beginning of their learning journey. They deserve to be shown respect. Whilst our teachers 
have addressed the matter with individual volunteers, I feel compelled to mention it in the newsletter as 
well.  
 
Safety for All:  
Returning to School from Injury 
Parents of students returning to school in casts, boots, crutches, slings etc must inform the school prior to 
coming to school. An appointment is required with one of the deputy principals, who will develop a risk 
assessment. This is to ensure the safety of the injured child in our classrooms, playground and during sport 
activities. Please do not send your child to school without having contacted us.  
  
Safe Behaviour in Bathrooms 
Some students like to play games in the toilets such as hide and seek, chasing etc. As a result of these 
chasing games doors are slammed. I have spoken with our students about my concern that a finger will get 
slammed and seriously hurt or that a door will bounce back quickly and hit someone in the head or face. 
Please help us, help your child to understand that the toilets are not part of the playground and no games 
are to be played in these spaces.  
 
Sun Safety 
With the warmer weather here, I remind parents and students, that students must wear their hat to school 
daily. Students who do not have a hat are restricted to play in the shade only. This generally being the 
COLA. Parents and carers may also consider applying block out to children at home. Children may bring 
their own block out to school to reapply, however they need to be taught how to do this by you and they 
can’t share their block out with other children.  
 
Child Minding 
Our staff volunteer to mind students, waiting for the bus after school on a daily basis. This is not an 
expectation of the Department of Education. All students waiting for the bus or their parent to pick them up 
must walk directly to the basketball steps and wait with the teacher. Please ensure that your child 
understands this instruction. For their safety, we cannot have children waiting all over the school to 
be picked up. I thank you in advance for understanding this important message.  
 
Semester 2 Reports 
Our teachers are currently preparing to write end of year reports for you. These will be available from Tuesday 
10 December on the parent portal. You will also have access to your child’s class and band award records 
on the portal. Parents who wish to speak directly with the class teacher regarding their child’s progress before 
the end of the year are welcomed to make contact, via the school office, to schedule a mutually agreeable 
time.  
 
Planning for 2020 
Planning for 2020 is well underway and as always it is critical that we receive information to assist us in 
this process. If you are planning on withdrawing your child/ren from the school at the end of this 
year, you must advise us in writing now. Also, please advise us in writing, if your child/ren will be 
late to start the new school year. It is a government requirement that we are informed of the school your 
children will be attending in the future. Also, if you have a child beginning Kindergarten next year or know 
of a neighbour with a child starting school, please ensure the school office is contacted regarding enrolment. 
 
Betty Ploeg 
Principal 
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Wellbeing – LEARN IT, LIVE IT, TEACH IT!  
Quality Relationships and Wellbeing 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Wellbeing Factsheets 
Topics available in the office foyer include anxiety, positive peer relationships, positive parenting, 
step/blended families and resilience. Most of these topics link to the learning our students are engaged in 
during wellbeing lessons this term.  
 
Please drop in and take factsheets that may interest you or be relevant to your family. All factsheets are 
compiled by creditable organisations. 
 
Wellbeing Wednesday 
At the end of each year, Oakhill Drive Public School celebrates our year of learning about wellbeing and 
relationships on Wellbeing Wednesday. This year, Wellbeing Wednesday will be held on Wednesday 11 

Bushfires! Climate change! Drought! Political unrest!     
Are your children worried about these events? Are they  
feeling anxious or stressed that something may happen  
to them or to people they know? 
 
At Oakhill Drive Public School, we teach children ways  
to think optimistically, while also realistically. We also  
discuss how easy it is to catastrophise about a stressful  
situation and ways to put things in perspective. 
 
Given the huge media coverage of recent environmental events, SCHOOLTV has put out a special report 
that discusses the impact of these things on young people and how parents can support students with 
these worries. Please read the information below and I urge you to click on the link to learn more. 
 
SchoolTV: Eco-anxiety 
The media coverage of climate change activist, Greta Thunberg, not only helped raise awareness of this 
issue, but it has also instilled fear in many young people. Children around the world are feeling 
overwhelmed by the magnitude of the issue. They are getting caught up in a doomsday scenario and 
collective hysteria that is causing, what is now termed as ‘eco-anxiety’. 
 
Anecdotal reports suggest that children of all ages, even pre-schoolers, are being treated for eco-anxiety 
by healthcare professionals and psychologists fear that this may lead to a learned helplessness or 
hopelessness. 
 
As parents and care-givers, it is important to understand how best to diffuse a child’s anxiety relating to 
impending environmental disasters. Discussing the known facts and instilling hope will give children a 
clear vision for a positive future. Reassurance about what countries and individuals are doing, and what 
you can do as a family, will go towards helping curb the effects of eco-anxiety. 
 
In this Special Report, parents and care givers will be provided with strategies on how to approach 
conversations on environmental issues that are age appropriate. We hope you take time to reflect on the 
information offered in this Special Report, and as always, we welcome your feedback. 
 
If you do have any concerns about the wellbeing of your child, please contact the school for further 
information or seek medical or professional help. 
 
Here is the link to your special report  
https://oakhilldr-p.schools.nsw.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/eco-anxiety 
 
 

 

 

 

https://oakhilldr-p.schools.nsw.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/eco-anxiety
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December and will include many different activities related to the topics discussed during the year. More 
information about the day will follow. 
Many parents will remember that last year, on Wellbeing 
Wednesday, the school asked for donations of toys to be given to 
children who are less fortunate. The response was overwhelming 
and the Salvation Army greatly appreciated the generosity of our 
families. Importantly, Oakhill Drive children also found enjoyment in 
giving to others.  
 
This year, we will be having a ‘Food for the Farmers’ appeal. In 
preparation for this, we need boxes to pack the food, which will be 
all non-perishable items. The best boxes are the strong banana 
boxes from supermarkets and fruit and vegetable shops, however 
any sturdy boxes are appropriated. We ask that parents start collecting any suitable boxes to be brought to 
school closer to the date of our appeal. Thank you for your support. Let’s show the farmers how much 
Oakhill Drive cares! 
 
Parent Portal 
At this time of the year, teachers are busy writing student reports. These will be available on the Parent Portal 
at the end of the term. Please take a moment to check your access to the portal at this time, so that any 
concerns can be addressed well before reports are available. New families to the school will need to register 
on the portal to gain access. The Portal also shows a record of the awards that your child has received 
during their time at Oakhill Drive Public School. I urge all parents to check their access now, rather than at 
the end of the term. Please contact me if you have any concerns via email at helen.paris@det.nsw.edu.au  
 
Helen Paris 
Deputy Principal 
 
 
New School Song Update 
We would like to thank the students, families and teachers who entered the 'New School Song' Writing 
Competition. The panel consisting of myself, Mrs Ploeg, Mrs Wilson (Vice President of the P & C), Caleb C 
(5/6M student and school leader), Rita L (5/6M student) and Jackson S (5/6M student) all met to listen to 
the words that went to the proposed tune of 'King of Anything' by Sara Berielles. We came to a unanimous 
decision that the winners of the competition are;  
Mrs Carol Pease (Stage 1 teacher at Oakhill Drive Public School)  
Jodie and Faith S (Oakhill Drive Public School student from 2S and their parent).  
  
As it was hard to decide between the two songs, the panel decided we would amalgamate the words from 
both. Congratulations to our winners!  
  
Where to Next? 
The senior choir have begun practising the song with Miss Chamberlain. The choir will perform our new 
school song at our Presentation Assembly on Monday 9 December.  
  
Our Vision for Next Year 
Throughout Term 1 in 2020, all staff and students will learn the new song through specially prepared 
workshops and lessons led by Miss Chamberlain. The concert band will also learn the tune in the new year, 
so they too can play the new school song on special school occasions. We are very excited about this.  
 
Hollie Brito 
Assistant Principal  
 
 
3-6 Assemblies 
In Week 8, we will have as 2 classes performing their assembly item (5/6M & 4C), as well as Legends' 
awards to present. Please note that the assembly in Week 8 will start at 1:50pm. 

mailto:helen.paris@det.nsw.edu.au
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The Week 10 Assembly will be held on Monday 16 December at 11:20am. The dance troupes will be 
performing their Christmas items at this assembly. 
 
Kelly Cartwright 
Assistant Principal 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Trash Free Tuesday 
The K-2 Week 5 Trash Free Tuesday winner is 1C with 71%.  
The 3-6 Week 5 Trash Free Tuesday winners are 4D and 4W with 70%.  
Congratulations to these classes! 
 
Thank you to everyone who recycled their bottles and cans at Fun Day. We made $94 through Return and 
Earn in total! 
 
So far this year, we have made $343 from our Return and Earn recycling that Eco Club collects each week. 
Thank you to the families who have been donating their recycling for Return and Earn.  
 
Sustainability Committee 
Miss Siratkov 

Notes Due 
School Leaders follow up day – selected students only Thursday 21 November 
Presentation Day Assembly Thursday 28 November 
Kindergarten Scienza Viva Incursion Friday 29 November 
Springboard Maths Breakfast – selected students only Monday 2 December 
Year 6 First Aid Course Tuesday 3 December 

 
 
 
 
 
CONGRATULATIONS TO: 
Our Gold Acorn Award Winner ~ 
Caleb C     Evan K     Ryan P     Oscar B     Thomas B     Jasmine R     Disha R      Aaisha O      
Aeva S      Caitlin L    Kaia I        Kurtis A     Elizabeth D   Cameron M    David C      Keira S 
Nathan K   Kirrilly L    Amelia P    
 
Our Silver Acorn Award Winners ~ 
Ava M       Madeline H     Daniel Y     Siena B     Isaac L     Hannah L     Emma C     Isabella P 
Selina G   Hollie J            Chloe R     Rohan M    Yena L     Rhys I          Cindy G      Bianca I 
Kavil S      Srivats B         Rana R      Daniel F     Yathuran M 

Oakhill  Drive  Public 
School Honour Board 

Medication 
Families leaving the school prior to Wednesday 18 December 2019, are reminded to pick up their 
medication from the office on their child’s last day of school. Students returning in 2020, will have their 
medications returned to them on the last day of school.  
 
Medication will need to be returned to school on the first day back in 2020.  
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PSSA Summer  
 

PSSA Sport – 22 November   
Sport Venue 

Touch Football (Boys and Girls)  
No Games – School Spectacular 
Weekend 

Cricket 
Basketball (Boys and Girls) 
T-Ball & Softball 

 

 
Anna Chamberlain 
Sport Coordinator 
 

PSSA Results – Friday 15 November 
SPORT OPPOSITION RESULT SCORE 

Junior Girls’ T-Ball Castle Hill Loss      14 – 18 
Junior Boys’ T-Ball Castle Hill Win      20 – 6 

Senior Girls’ Softball Castle Hill Win        3 – 2 
Senior Boys’ Softball Castle Hill Win        5 – 2 

Senior Girls’ Basketball Excelsior Win      12 – 0 
Senior Boys’ Basketball Excelsior Win      45 – 11 

Junior Cricket Sherwood Ridge Loss      93 – 95 
Senior Cricket Sherwood Ridge Loss      65 – 80 

Junior Girls’ Touch Football    
Senior Girls’ Touch Football    

Junior Boys’ Touch Football Sherwood Ridge Loss        1 – 5 
Senior Boys’ Touch Football Sherwood Ridge Loss        1 – 5 

 
 
Congratulations to the following students who are recognised for their outstanding achievements 
outside school. 

Student Achievement 

Angus A 
(6FB) 

Angus played Rugby League this  
year for Pennant Hill Cherrybrook  
Rugby League Club under 11’s.  
They were undefeated all season  
and won their grand final at North  
Sydney oval. Angus was selected  
by North Sydney officials as ‘man  
of the match’. At the club’s  
presentation Angus was awarded  
‘Player of the Club’, which includes  
players ranging in ages from 5 to 17.  
Congratulations Angus on both these  
wonderful achievements. 
 

 

Oakhill Drive Community Honour Board 
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Canteen News 
Thank you to our volunteers.  Next week’s roster: 

Mon             25/11 Natalie O, Lydia P, SeungJin L 
Tues            26/11 Young Ran J, Helen W 
Wed            27/11 Sania B, Katrina H 
Thurs          28/11 Michelle V, Kathryn O 
 Fri              29/11 Adeline Y, Gada O, Beibei Y 

Until Thursday 28 November, we are again collecting handbags for ‘Share the Dignity’. Please if you have 
a handbag that you don’t use, fill it with toiletries for women in need #itsinthebag #sharethedignity. 
 
Melanie and Helen 
Canteen Managers 
 
 
From the P&C 
P&C are looking for expressions of interest for a part-time casual role in our canteen commencing Term 1 - 
2020. Interested applicants ideally have food handling experience and have worked in a school canteen. A 
Working With Children Check (paid) is a pre-requisite. Set days being Wednesdays and Fridays however 
some flexibility is available. Applications can be emailed to odps.p.and.c.president@gmail.com.   
 
Applications close this Friday 22 November. 
 
Kim Davis 
P&C President 
 
 
Uniform Shop 
TERM 4 – 2019 – SHOP HOURS 
 Thursday 21 November – Flexischools Orders Only (Shop Closed) 
 Thursday 28 November – 8:30am to 9:30am  
 Kindy 2020 Orientation Uniform shop Times will run across 25, 26 and 28 November (Open 

9:00am to 12:30pm)   
 Thursday 5 December - Flexischools Orders (Shop Closed) 
 Thursday 12 December – 8:30am to 9:30am  

FLEXISCHOOLS ORDERS CAN BE MADE AT ANYTIME AND WILL BE DELIVERED TO YOUR 
CHILD’S CLASSROOM ON THURSDAYS 
 
If you find you have ordered the incorrect size for your child, feel free to place the item back in a plastic bag 
with details of the correct size you wish to exchange it for. Please include your child’s name and classroom 
and pass it onto the office who will ensure I receive it for exchange. Provided the item still has the label 
attached and has not been worn you may exchange the item for a like item (i.e. no price difference). Please 
also remember that the school canteen sells hats. Cash only for items from the canteen. 
 
Georgina Brown 
Uniform Shop Coordinator 
 

ENROL NOW FOR KINDERGARTEN 2020 
 
If you have a child or children turning 5 or  
6 in 2020, enrolment packs are now  
available from the school office. If you have any questions or concerns 
regarding your child’s school readiness please contact Ms Mesiti on 9634 
1033. 

 

mailto:odps.p.and.c.president@gmail.com
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Non returning enrolment 
 
Should your child not be returning to Oakhill Drive Public School in 2020, please print and 
complete this section, and return it to school as soon as possible. 
 
Child’s name: ___________________________________ Class in 2019: _____________ 
 
In 2020 my child will be attending _____________________________________________ 
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Please note any changes to bus timetable effective Monday 18 November 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All parents and volunteers please remember to sign in and out at the Front Office 
each time you visit the school to work with students. Also please ensure you have 
completed an Appendix 5 form available at the office. This only needs to be done 
once and covers all the years you help at the school provided it is continuous 
service. 
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 1-5 Oakhill Drive, Castle Hill 2154 

T: 9634 1033  
E: oakhilldr-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

  W: www.oakhilldr-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 

Community News 
DISCLAIMER 
We sincerely thank our advertisers for their support of our school.  While Oakhill Drive Public School is 
selective in the advertisements it runs, parents are advised to use their own discretion in supporting these 
services.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
SCHOOL SECURITY 

If you see trespassers in the school out of hours please call school security. 
1300 880 021 (24 hours) 

Supervision of Students  
Our teachers supervise children at the following times in the playground: 
8:40am-9:00am - Before school 
10:55am-11:20am - Recess 
1:10pm-2:00pm - Lunch 
3:00pm-3:30pm - Bus children only 
No child should be at school before 8:30am 
No child should remain playing on site without parent supervision in the afternoon. 
 
 

mailto:oakhilldr-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

	Until Thursday 28 November, we are again collecting handbags for ‘Share the Dignity’. Please if you have a handbag that you don’t use, fill it with toiletries for women in need #itsinthebag #sharethedignity.
	Melanie and Helen
	Canteen Managers

